LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 8th JULY 2016
1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Samantha Brookes, Ste Cuddy, Jeanette Evans, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Debbie Joynson (Ticket Office), Ian Littlewood & Simon Thornton (EDA).
APOLOGIES

Dave Smith

MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING
· Nothing to report. 

TICKETING UPDATE
· The Members sale for disabled supporters will take place on Monday 18th July. 
· The sale is split into the following: Starting at 8.15am until 10.45am, this sale is for disabled members who attended 13 or more Premier League home games during season 2015/16. Supporters can purchase category A & B games only during this sale.
· From 11.00am until 1.45pm, this sale is for disabled members who attended 4 or more Premier League home games during season 2015/16. Supporters can purchase category A games only during this sale.
· From 2.00pm until 5.45pm, this sale is for all disabled members. Supporters can purchase category B & C games only during this sale.
· The redeveloped main stand is having a ramp up event on the run up to it opening. This is purely so the club can test access, and gain the necessary license that certifies the stand is compliant with regulations. It is not orienteering for supporters. Disabled supporters will be invited to set ‘test’ days - the Customer Experience Department will communicate this. 
EDA UPDATE
· The EDA informed the committee that the club had received the highest score for Visit Football disabled access in a recent audit.
· The staff will be taking part in ongoing training for the opening of the new Main Stand, please email the EDA if there are any issues you foresee with access and general use.
· Videos are to be created for fans attending Anfield. This will include a video specifically for diabled fans. Please email EDA with any suggestions for content.
· Brail fixture lists are being looked into and will be made available for fans that require them.
· The Chairperson asked that when ‘Operation Anfield’ was announced over the loud speaker system, could it be displayed on the pitch side advertising boards. Not all fans can hear the announcements over the loud speakers, particularly those with hearing impairments.
· An LDSA fans forum is penciled in for November if it is feasible. More details will follow.
· The new Main Stand requires a new access audit to be arranged in a timely manner.

MEMBERSHIP

· We now have 203 members to date. However, it is renewal time, numbers are expected to fluctuate.
· Tommy Hutchinson and Steve Evans are up for re-election in August. The relevant paperwork is due to be sent out on 11th July to all members.
SOCIAL UPDATE
· The Christmas party planning is at an early stage, with the venue still to be determining, but it will be within the stadium, and a suitable date will be released as soon as possible. The Social Officer will once again arrange the entertainment which is at an advanced stage already, and liaise with the EDA about LFC sourced photographer and/or TV, and also other media interest and guests. 
· The Membership Officer’s delegate will be present and available on Ladies Day to record news for the latest podcast if necessary.
 
SOCIAL SITE/PODCAST
· The latest Podcast was released last month and is available to listen to in various formats on social media.
DEVELOPMENT & COMMUNICATIONS  
· Ticket sales for the Ladies Tea Event currently stands at 63, everything is in place for our first event of this kind on Saturday 16th July 2016.
· The D & C Officer and Newsletter Editor are due to broadcast on Radio Merseyside on Tuesday 12th July to discuss the event on the Paul Salt show after 6pm.
· The search goes on for a suitable deal for business cards for the LDSA committee. 
NEWSLETTER

· The Newsletter Editor reported that the latest news letter was ready to be released. 
AOB
· More pens have been ordered, and the Vice-Chairperson had managed to get a 3 pence deduction off each pen.
· The Vice-Chairperson told the committee that Maxine Martin had been in touch to thank the LDSA for the donation of £25, making a total of £165 and Jacqueline Merchant had ensured the money has been donated to the family.
· The committee was informed that the Irish fan that died at Euro 2016 was also a Liverpool fan.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· The meeting closed at 2 45pm, the next meeting is on Friday 19th August 2016. The relevant lounge has been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 9310750718926307507189263. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible. 
